
STATE OFI
,RRY E. BRANSTAO. GOVERNOR

June 10, 1987

John W. Hesling, P.E.
Garden and Associates
P.O. Box 451

Oskaloosa, IA 52577

.•...

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
LARRY J. WILSON. OIRECTOR

SUBJECT: Variance Requests to Design Standards
Wastewater Treatment System Improvements
Pleasantville, Iowa

Dear Mr. Hesling:

The Iowa Department of Natural Resources has received your request to vary
from the Iowa Wastewater Facilities Design Standards and hereby notify you
that we have taken the following actions:

Variance from Standard

12.3.1.6
12.5.7.1.a.4

12.5.7.1(c)
18c.7.6.3

Action

Approved
Approved
Approved
Approved

The variance to Chapter 12.3.1.6 permits the surcharging of the manholes
immediately preceding the three (3) existing 12 inch aerial crossings in
project I-A. This, in effect, turns these three (3) gravity aerial crossings
into pressure sewers at high flow values approaching the peak hourly wet
weather flow of 1.35 mgd. The variance permits the existing aerial sewers to
remain in service and operate at design depths greater than the two-thirds
depth requirement at the peak hourly wet weather flow.

The variance to Chapter 12.5.7.1.a.4 permits two (2) sewer segments in project
I-A to exceed the 500 foot maximum spacing between manholes and waive the need
for the City to acknowledge the availability of sewer cleaning equipment on
a third sewer segment. The sewer segments granted a variance from this
standard are from new manhole 16 to new manhole 15 comprising 590 L.F. and
existing manhole F to new manhole 12 comprising 515 L.F. The third segment
between new manhole 15 and new manhole 13 comprising 434 L.F. will flow at
velocities in excess of four feet per second at peak hourly wet weather flows.

The variance to Chapter 12.5.7.1Cc) permits the use of a clean out at the end
of an 8-inch sewer 152 L.F. in length as part of project I-B. The variance is
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granted in accordance with the Technical Information Memorandum dated
December 1986 and the conditions set forth in the memorandum.

The variance to Chapter 18c.7.6.3 permits the draw off of primary aerated cell
effluent in project II at an e~vation higher than the 2 to 3 vertical feet
from the bottom required by the standard. The invert of this pipe is set at 2
feet below the pond operating level and should give the City operating
personnel added flexibility in obtaining the highest quality effluent from the
first aerated cell.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Graf at
515/281-8779.

Sincerely,

~!~
SURFACE AND GROUNDWATER PROTECTION BUREAU

DMcA:BG:rag/SGPM160N02.01

cc: City of Pleasantville, Pleasantville, Iowa
Field Office 5
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